FINAL

LINCOLN COUNTY MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION

November 7, 2016, Executive Board Meeting

Newport Public Library
(* indicates documents that will be attached to the final meeting minutes filed in the Secretary’s notebook in the Extension MG Office)

Board Members Present:  Donna Davis, Pat Shaw, Heather Fortner, Karen Jones, Mary-Ellen Townsend, Liz Olsen
Non-Board Members Present:  Cathi Block, Jeff Olsen, Judie Rickus, Jill Johnson, Pam McElroy, Becky Stiles, Deanne Trail, Kristi Kind
President Donna Davis called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m., and made the following announcements:

a) General Meeting/graduation/awards/installation of officers/potluck:  The general meeting, etc., will be held on Thursday, November 10, starting at 10:00 a.m., at the Community Room at OCCC.  Becky Stiles would appreciate assistance in set-up and cleanup .  

b) Allison Colman-Pinning has agreed to be the publicity chairperson.  Becky reminded us that publicity information needs to be given to the chairperson 4 to 6 weeks in advance.

c) Members are encouraged to provide photos for use in publicity.  Dave Morgan (News Lincoln County) requests interesting photos of people working in the gardens, close-up shots, etc. 
d) Donna reported that she had received a request from Benton County Master Gardeners to share our chapter’s roster and address information, a request that Liz did not agree to, as she believes that such information should not to be shared.  Those in attendance agreed.

e) The MG booth will be at the Indoor Farmers Market on November 12 and 19, December 3, December 10, and perhaps December 17.

f) On November 4, 2016, Donna attended the OMGA Fall Leadership Forum, which was held at the Tillamook County Fairgrounds.  The keynote speaker was David Atkins of the Center for Nonprofit Law.  The topic of his presentation was “Bylaws – Getting Them Right!”  

g) New board members are encouraged to attend a Non-Profit Board Training event to be held in Florence on Saturday, November 12th.  Lunch will be provided, and LCMGA will pay the $65.00 fee.

Approval of Previous Board Meeting and General Meeting Minutes:  

a) Karen Jones indicated that there were no corrections or additions to the October 10, 2016, Executive Board Meeting Minutes, and requested a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Pat Shaw so moved, Heather Fortner seconded, and the vote was favorable.

b) Karen Jones read the minutes from the October 22, 2016, General Meeting, which were prepared by Deanna Trail as Secretary pro-tem.  There were no corrections or additions to the minutes.  Karen requested a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Mary-Ellen Townsend so moved, Heather Fortner seconded, and the vote was favorable.
Liz Olsen suggested that the board consider sending out agendas of all LCMGA meetings via listserve.  Agendas are printed on the Coastal Currents newsletter, and the minutes, after approval, are posted on the Extension webpage.
Becky Stiles asked how and when dues notices are sent to the members.  Donna indicated information is provided through the newsletter and at meetings.  Members will be reminded at the November 10 general meeting that dues need to be paid by the end of February 2017, and that forms will be available at the extension offices, in the December issue of Coastal Currents, and at all meetings and classes.  A suggestion was made that invoices be sent out by email.  Dues for veterans are $15.00/year.  LCMGA pays the dues for the students during their training first year.
Financial Reports*:  LCMGA financial information as of 10/31/16, is summarized below.  

Account Balances:



CD 6728:


$10,096.54



CD 8906:


$15,073.91


Checking:


$  8,253.86


Savings:


$  4,055.12


Scholarship:


$  5,000.72



Sub-Total:



$42,480.15


Demonstration Garden Balances:



Lincoln City OCCC Garden:
$        99.79



Newport OCCC Garden:
$     142.76



Oceanview Garden:

$     279.60



Yachats Garden:

$     955.82



Yaquina Bay LH Garden:
$  2,081.30



Sub-Total:



$  3,559.27



Overall Total



$46,538.42
Income/Expenditures:



Income YTD:


$16,205.00/$21,794.37


Expenditures YTD:

$16,205.00/$20,875.32

Donna reported that LCMGA Treasurer Emily Blume has accepted a job at Hatfield Marine Science Center and will no longer be serving as secretary.  Sharon Busby will take her place, and Emily will advise Sharon during the transition.

Donna suggested LCMGA consider making annual donations to the Newport Public Library in an amount to be determined at a later date.  This will be discussed at a future meeting.

Slate of Officers for 2017:*

Donna presented the slate of officers for 2017: 

President:



Donna Davis

Vice President:



Deanna Trail

Secretary:



Kristi Kind

Treasurer:



Sharon Busby

OMGA Rep.:



Ann Geyer

Historian:



Mary-Ellen Townsend

Past-President:



Pat Shaw

Extension MG Program Coordinator:
Liz Olsen

Donna requested the board approve the slate of officers for the purpose of presenting the names for final approval at the November 10th membership meeting.  Pat Shaw so moved, Karen Jones seconded, and the vote was favorable.

2017 LCMGA Budget Report:  

Donna, assisted by budget committee chair Judie Rickus, presented a power point presentation of the LCMGA proposed budget for 2017.*  Notable changes to the budget were:

a) The expected income from the Wine and Seafood Festival was raised to $7,200.00 to more accurately reflect the actual income received.

b) The subcategories under “Conferences and Meetings” were reduced from four to three.

c) A subcategory entitled “International Conference 2017” was added to “Grants and Scholarship.”

After some discussion, it was decided to revise the proposed budget as follows:  

Increase the proposed budgeted amount for “Awards” from $150.00 to $750.00, by transferring $600.00 from Savings to that account.  

The board will vote by email on the above revision once the change is made to the proposed budget.  

Deanna Trail asked if there were any new goals for the upcoming year, and if so have they been added to the budget.   Donna indicated that the proposed budget, as approved by the board, can be changed at the January and February meetings, with the chapter-wide vote for approval occurring in March.

OMGA Representative Report:  

a)
Heather reported that OMGA has filed for assumed business names for each local chapter, and is working on solving other problems with the intent of decreasing potential liability and tax problems.  
b)
Enrollment at Mini-College has been decreasing.  Representatives from OMGA will be contacting individual chapters for ideas on how to better serve local chapters.

c)
Any changes made to local chapters’ bylaws must be sent to the OMGA Treasurer by the end of the year.  

d)
OMGA has a new president and vice president, with the treasurer remaining the same.

e)
OMGA is very optimistic that the 2017 International Convention will be a great success.  Scholarships for attendance are available.

MG Program Coordinator Report:  Liz Olsen reported as follows:

a) Liz passed out posters and cards advertising the upcoming Master Gardener class, and encouraged us to post them throughout the county.

b) Service hours need to be reported as soon as possible.  Be sure to round up your hours!  Judy Kloos will help anyone who has difficulties entering their hours.

c) The demonstration gardens all have coordinators.  A few more classroom coordinators are needed.

d)
The Farmers Market MG booth coordinator, Larry Tapanen, does not wish to continue in that position.  Liz is open to suggestions about whether or not to continue with the booth.  

There will be no board meeting in December. 

There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting was adjourned by the president at 11:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Jones, LCMGA Secretary
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